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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who have eaten a healthy balanced diet’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Rory J
Rafferty G
	Ava M
Wyatt C
	Kian B
Theo B
	Bonnie W
Myles H
	Yin Ho C

Rupert Q
	Robyn W
Nellie D

	Year 1
	George L

Alyssia M
	Rory B
Elsie S
	Emilia T
Harrison W
	Lucas O
Evelyn H
	Bobby C
William B
	Ivy M
Jak S

	Year 2
	Iia K
Samuel G
	Bob T
Jesse S
	Charlie H
Eva H
	Joey W
Ava K
	Ivy May W
Eleanor H
	Ava P
Harry T

	Year 3 
	Maisey BB
Irol L
	April R
Ava H
	Jonah M
Jenson C
	Ava L
Aston E
	Jacob C
Caine E
	Ivy S
Levi L

	Year 4
	Janet C
Bella B
	Heidi W
Sienna K
	Clara J
Oliver N
	Eleanor J
Sophie s
	Olivia S
Reuben C
	Marilyn M
Leonel S

	Year 5
	Eliza M
Harley J
	Lillie S
Marlie C
	Leighton S
Alfie L
	Daisy S
Sarah L
	Skyla E
Leo F
	Ruby F
Alayna S

	Year 6
	Rory M
Cole C
	Layla G
Austin D
	Stella G

Ty H
	Ty N
Megan R
	Layla L
Heidi H
	Jacob H
Amelia S

	Walliams
	2211
	Rowling
	2454

	Dahl
	2790
	Cowell
	2889


Overall winners are Dahl with 4442 points
Year 5 and 6 Visit from an Antarctic Explorer
Last Thursday, Year 5 and 6 were fortunate to have a visit from Al Sylvester MBE. Al was previously a member of the RAF Mountain Rescue Team and he organised an exciting expedition to the South Pole. During the session, Al recounted in great detail about his expedition and he had everyone on the edge of their seats! He then allowed some children to wear some of the kit he wore on his expedition. Throughout the session, Al linked his experiences to many of our school values. He discussed with the children the importance of teamwork and resilience. 'Never give up' was a key message which came across clearly. The children were absolutely enthralled throughout and their listening and questions clearly displayed how much they had enjoyed his visit. Al has personally emailed Mrs Cooke to say - "pupils were impeccably behaved and that they asked such thought-provoking questions throughout our day together, please pass on my thanks to them all." Well done Year 5 and 6 - you certainly showed our visitor how fantastic the children at Lowton West are. Many thanks to Mrs Cooke for organising this visit - it really was an inspiration to us all!
Cross Country Competition

On Saturday, children from across the juniors took part in the Graham Jacket Cross Country Competition. There were four teams in total: Lower Juniors girls and boys and Upper Juniors girls and boys. After weeks of training, we all got up early on Saturday morning and made our way to the Leigh Harriers Stadium. The weather was cold and wet but that didn't stop our runners from competing and giving it everything! The course was muddy and the pace was quick and, at the end of it, we did really well. We posted scores that were a huge improvement on the year before and were very unlucky to not come away with something. The Lower Junior Boys and the Upper Junior Girls were particularly unlucky (as Mr Copley was convinced that the scores were good enough to at least pick up bronze). Special mention must go to three children: Poppy P, Isaac M and Isabelle P, who managed to finish in the top ten, which is hard to do when there are so many children racing! Well done. Thank you also to Mr Copley, Mrs Woolstencroft, Miss Green, Miss Larsen and Mrs Pouncey for giving up their time on a weekend to help organise and supervise the children on the day. Thank you also to the parents for giving up your valuable time. Well done everyone.

Year 4 Liverpool Philharmonic Hall
This week, we took Year 4 to see the Royal Liverpool Philharmonic Orchestra's "Going for Gold: The Orchestral Olympics" Schools concert. These concerts have been running for over 80 years and are attended by 18,000 children every year! 

In partnership with National Museums Liverpool, the fun-filled concerts explore themes of sport and health as the children discovered the history of the Olympic Games and their surprising connection to Liverpool. The children also got to sing a specially commissioned song "Personal Best", accompanied by the orchestra. The children thoroughly enjoyed themselves and behaved amazingly throughout the whole trip. Thank you to the Friends Association for subsidising this trip, and to the volunteer helpers who accompanied the children.
World Book Day – Thursday 7th March
A huge 'well done' to all our children and staff who made a fantastic effort with their costumes for World Book Day. The outfits this year were truly amazing and I know everyone enjoyed getting dressing up and celebrating the love of reading. An enormous thank you to all parents/carers for all the hard work, creativity and enthusiastic support.

Winners of our Book Day Costume Competition are:

Class 1
- Freya C, Isabelle P, Charlie P
Class 2
- Wren S, Harold O, Rupert Q
Class 3
- George L, Bobby R
Class 4
- Alyssia M, Lincoln B, Oscar W
Class 5
- Harry D and Stanley S

Class 6
- Charlie P, Isabelle W and Archie B

Class 7
- Woody C, Ivy S
Class 8
- Tommy N, Victoria R
Class 9
- Warren H, Ellen G
Class 10
- Riley P, Evie P
Class 11
- Isabella D, Leighton S
Class 12
- Olivia P, Inaya A
Class 13
- Maddie S, Connor N
Class 14
- Isaac M, Austin D
Coffee Mornings
Many thanks to all of the parents and other relatives who attended our KS1 coffee morning today – it was very well supported, and everyone thoroughly enjoyed the time to sample some cake and have a chat! Thank you to the Friends Association for organising this event.

It will be the turn of the Juniors on Friday 15th March, for Key Stage 2 children and their families, and you should book your place on School Spider please to be sure there’s enough cake for everyone! The survey closes at 10am on Wednesday 13th March. Thank you.
Red Nose Day
We will be marking Comic Relief Red Nose Day on Friday 15th March and competition entry forms are slowly coming in. Class teachers have a few spare copies if you need another sheet. Please make your donation on SchoolMoney, and the proceeds will be forwarded to Comic Relief.
School Dinners

Week commencing Monday 11th March 2024 will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Warren H from Class 9 has passed his Stage 5 swimming lessons and has moved on to stage 6 at Leigh Sports Village. Well done Warren.
Chloe O from Class 4 had her first gymnastics competition earlier this week, and overcame illness to achieve second place. That’s amazing, Chloe, well done.
After/Before-School Clubs

	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 3
	Mini-Golf and Hockey
	Wednesday 13th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Class 4
	Craft Club
	Tuesday 12th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Year 3
	Zumba
	Tuesday 12th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 4
	Judo Breakfast Club
	Tuesday 12th March
	Drop off at main front entrance at 8:00am

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Tuesday 12th March
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 6
	Booster Lessons
	Monday 11th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
